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Request:
Ellen Smith, ecsmith4@wisc.edu, Wisconsin, writes: "I am looking for information on how states are addressing CPS cases which have a juvenile justice flavor or component to them. Situations in which the child's behavior brought them to the attention of CPS rather than the behavior of the parent. I am specifically looking for practice models and/or training in this area..

I have a second question as well. Are any states working collaboratively to train child abuse prevention staff and child welfare staff together?. If they are, how do they do it and, are there curricula that meet the needs of both sets of staff?"
Responses:

1. Dan Comer, Appalacian Family Innovations:

Appalachian Family Innovations in NC (www.familyinnovations.org) has developed a 3 day curricula for child welfare workers in NC called Coaching in the Kitchen. I am attaching a description. It may be very close to what Ellen is looking for. I am available to discuss if necessary. 
2. Melody Roe, NRCOI:

District One in Florida had started to do some joint training of their prevention staff and child welfare staff. WI might want to contact Kathi Guy to learn more.
3. Katharine Cahn, Center for Improvement of Child and Family Services:

The best practice model here in Oregon is "Wraparound". This brings all parties to the table, and centralizes youth and/or family voice in transition planning.

There is also a grant-funded program on "crossover youth". I believe it's funded through the National Council on Juvenile and Family Court Judges.

Shay Bilchuk, formerly of the Child Welfare League of America is part of this. It is a very structured program to promote cross-systems collaboration, so it is a 'macro' level intervention, not just at the level of the individual youth. 

Our county is one of the model sites. We're just starting so I can't tell you much about it! We are having an organizing meeting soon, and I will try to remember to send you more contact information when I have it. (or perhaps Laura can get you more information.) 
4. MB Lippold, Indiana:

In Indiana, all contracted services are available for both juvenile justice youth as well as child welfare youth, this includes counseling, placement, wraparound etc. Each system is asked to coordinate with the other system if both are involved. We do not have a coordinated practice model but are looking at developing some joint training following the Fostering Connections Act.

Indiana sponsors the "Institute for Strengthening Families" twice a year which is aimed primarily at prevention staff, but child welfare staff also attend. This consists of a series of workshops selected by a committee which includes prevention staff and child welfare staff. See www.theinstituteforfamilies.org.

